
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Monday 

April 8, 2019 
7:01 P.M. 

 

  

➢ Call to order 

 

o Mayor LoFranco called to order the Village Board Public Hearing, immediately following the Water 

Presentation by Village Engineer Michael Weeks, at 8:23 p.m. on April 8, 2019, at the South 

Blooming Grove Fire Department located at 819 State Route 208, within the Village of South 

Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

➢ Roll call 

The following persons were present:  

o James LoFranco- Mayor 

o James Mullany – Trustee 

o Sue Ann Vogelsberg – Trustee 

o John Ross – Trustee 

o Johnny Belfort -- Trustee 

o Joseph McKay, Esq. 

➢ Public Notice 

o The Village Clerk read the public notice regarding the Community Development Block Grant 

Program Application.  

➢ Mayor and Trustee Comments 

o Mayor LoFranco offered that this is a grant that the Village is currently eligible.    

o Michael Weeks explained what the CDBG Program entails.  Mr. Weeks offered information on items 

the grant could fund, e.g. handicap accessibility, water meters.  The funds are specific to certain areas 

of the Village.  

➢ Public Comments 

o Doug Cairns, 2 Tappan Drive – mentioned that the drainage in his area is in need of assistance.  

Tappan Drive falls within the parameters of where the grant would apply.  

o Robert Sick, 18 Pine Hill Road – suggested that the funds could be used for LED lighting. 

o Barbara Hanley, Lake Shore Drive – expressed opinion that the water meters are needed.  

 

➢ Adjournment 

 

o Motion to close the public hearing by Trustee Mullany, seconded by Deputy Mayor Ross at 8:34 

p.m. 5 Ayes, 0 Nay.  

 

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 

Christine Bodeker, Deputy Clerk 


